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Friday 28th February 2025 

This week has been exceptionally difficult for our family and community at St. Peter’s 

Bratton. As you are aware, our beloved Mrs Pugh passed away suddenly on Saturday, and 

we have all been overwhelmed by the love and support that we have received. The pupils 

have been doing some learning about grief and loss to help support them during this sad 

time. 

 

Mrs Pugh 

      

 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


 

 
 
 
 

Mrs Pugh started working at St Peter’s in 2004, supporting teaching across both key stage 
one and two where many children would have had the good fortune of her being in their 
lessons. Mrs Pugh has had a significant impact throughout her career on so many 
children. 
 
She was an incredible individual who was admired and respected by both colleagues and 
children alike. She was kind, supportive and loving and this was evident in how she taught 
the children in her care and the subsequent positive relationships she formed. 
 
She will be sadly missed by our whole school community and our thoughts and sincere 
condolences are extended to her husband Glyn, her children, Robert, Alex and Amy, her 
grandchildren and all her family and friends. On Thursday, we were very fortunate to have 
Mr Pugh and Sandra’s sons Robert and Alex visit school to have some time with staff to 
share happy memories. They were overwhelmed with the flowers and cards that were 
placed on St. Peter’s rock and have asked me to extend their thanks to our school 
community. They requested if any families have photographs or video footage of Mrs 
Pugh, that we would send these to them so they can create a memory book for her 
grandchildren. If this is the case, can you please email them directly to me – 
rhonda.welsh1@taw.org.uk  
 
When we are aware of the details of the funeral we will share the plans with you.  
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Christian Value For this Half Term 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Principal’s Award 

 

 

 

Bratton’s Bright Stars 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance and Punctuality 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



House Points 

 

  

 

 

 



St. Chad’s Day 

On Monday, a selection of pupils will be attending the first St. Chad’s Day Trust 

Celebration Service which will be held at Lichfield Cathedral. All of the St. Chad’s Trust (19 

schools) will be represented and we will participate as a whole school via a YouTube link. 

This is a very prestigious and exciting event for us all as we come together as the family of 

St. Chad. As part of the ceremony, each school will present something for Bishop Michael 

to bless. This will then be displayed in our school. This week, some of the pupils who are 

not attending met with myself, Miss Crossland and Mr Wikes to design and make a cross. 

The final piece is absolutely stunning (the photographs do not do it justice). Thank you to 

all the children who had such unique and thoughtful ideas. They even included Mrs Pugh 

😊 

Making the Cross 

 

The Children who made the Cross 

 



The Finished Product 

    

 



 

Learning Conferences 

 

Don’t forget that Learning Conferences are being held next week. If you haven’t already 

signed up on BROMCOM you have until 12pm the previous day. Thank you for your 

understanding for the changes to 4G1 appointments. 

 

 

National offer day for secondary school places 

 

 

On Monday (March 3), Telford and Wrekin will be writing to parents or carers to confirm 
where your child has been offered a secondary school place. Applicants from Telford and 
Wrekin borough will be able to log onto the Parent Portal on Monday morning in order to 
view their school allocation. During the morning, they will also be sending out emails to 
all applicants who live within the borough and have applied on time. The email will 
confirm their allocated school and what to do next if they want to be considered for a 
higher preference school or a school not previously applied for. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



World Book Day 

  

World Book Day on Thursday 6th March. We are going to be reading ‘The Day the 
Crayons Quit’ therefore we are using colours as a theme.  

 

On World Book Day, we would like the children to wear something to match their year 

group colour as above. Please share this information with any parents who you know may 

not access it through the newsletter. 

 

We would also love to include you in our celebrations by coming along to share a book 

with your child in their classroom at either 8.45 to 9.15am or 2.45pm. Enter via the 

classroom doors. If you have multiple siblings within the school, you can gather in the 

study or pastoral room (am) and the hall (pm). 

 

 

Whatever you are doing this weekend, make sure that you are truly appreciating time 

with your loved ones, enjoy the sunshine and I will see you all back here next week.  

Mrs Welsh 😊 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

English  

We have started our new unit Jim and the beanstalk. We have enjoyed learning about the 

story, making predictions and differences and similarities between Jim 

and Jack and the beanstalk. 

 

 

 

PE 

Our unit this half term is Gymnastics. This week we began our unit by moving our bodies in 

different ways. The children moved high and low, fast and slow. We thought about animals 

that move in different ways. The children were excited to move fast like cheetahs and slow 

like turtles. The children have enjoyed discussing and sharing their ideas with the class. 

                                

 

                              

 

 

 

Computing 

We have been learning about how to keep ourselves safe online 

and how to treat others both online and offline. We discussed 

the importance of being kind to others both online and offline. 

The children enjoyed sharing how they play games using 

technology.  

 



 

 

 

This week, we delved into the enchanting world of "Baba Yaga" to enhance our writing 

skills. The children have been busy crafting detailed character descriptions, bringing the 

unique personalities of these characters to life with their words. They have also been 

exploring how to set a scene, using descriptive language to paint vivid pictures in the 

reader’s mind. We even embarked on creating our own versions of the story, with a special 

emphasis on writing captivating openings to hook our readers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



In science, we recapped our wonderful experience at the Sealife Centre. The children 

enjoyed creating colourful posters to showcase their learning and findings from the trip. It's 

clear to see the marvel of marine life has left a lasting impression on them. 

  

We have also focused on learning to read and spell common exception words, a vital part of 

Year 2's curriculum. Earlier this week, we assessed the children against the statutory list of 

words. We will be sending any additional words your child is working on home in reading 

diaries. We kindly ask for your support in helping your child practise these words. We'll be 

testing these on a three-week cycle, in addition to the weekly spelling tests and once your 

child can confidently read and/or spell them, we will provide a new set of words for review. 

This consistent practice is key to ensuring all words are mastered. 
 

 

 

 

Wraparound 

 

The dates for Easter holiday club are now open on MCAS to book.  

 

The dates are April 14th-17th and April 22nd-25th.  

£25 per day.  

Children need to bring with them their bottle, a healthy morning snack, food for lunch & an 

afternoon snack.  

 

We have lots planned for Easter, including – 

- Easter baking - lemon biscuits, hot cross buns, Jaffa cakes & more! 

- Easter crafts & colouring.  



- Lots of games – pass the parcel, Easter egg hunt & sleeping bunnies!  

- Plenty of outdoor play including going down to the park and playing on bikes & 

scooters, which children are welcome to bring during holiday club!  

 

Just a reminder that bookings cannot be refunded if your child is off school poorly as stated 

in our parental agreement, there is also a 7-day cancellation period, if you need to cancel a 

session and it’s less than 7 days to the date you want to cancel then we are unable to 

cancel.  

 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

Friday 28th February Easter Holiday Club bookings open 

w/c Monday 3rd March Learning conferences  

Wednesday 5th March Year 4 visit – Wroxeter  

Thursday 6th March World Book Day 

Tuesday 25th March  Year 5 – Mayan Workshop 

Friday 28th March Someone Special Day – Friends event 

Monday 7th April Year 2 visit – Blists Hill  

Wednesday 9th April Easter Service – All Saints Church – details to follow 

Friday 11th April Decorate Egg competition & Easter raffle draw – Friends 
event 

Monday 14th April Easter Holidays 

Monday 28th April Summer Term Starts 

Monday 5th May May Day Bank Holiday 

Friday 9th May Colour Run – Friends event 

Monday 12th – 15th May SATs weeks 

Monday 26th May Half Term 

Friday 27th June Sports Day & Family picnic – details to follow 

Monday 7th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher 

Tuesday 8th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher 

Wednesday 9th July  Year 6 Church Leavers Service – details to follow 

Wednesday 9th July Meet the new teachers (3:30pm – 4:30pm) 

Friday 11th July Summer Festival – Friends event 

Thursday 17th July School Leavers Celebration – in school – details to follow 

Friday 18th July End of term 


